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Activity Director 

In park...7725 

 

Activity Desk 

480-373-7700 

   Fax#    480-986-

0052 

Monday– Friday 

8:00am-3:30pm 

 

Business Office 

480-373-7000 

In Park...7950 

Monday– Friday   

8:30-4:00pm 

 

Front Gate # 7911  

            Si lveridge  Resort ,  8265  E .  Southern,  Mesa ,  AZ  85209  

 

 

 

 

 

The Silveridge Sun 

 
 

 

 

March 2015 

A fun time was had by all at our Valentine Dinner Show with Cahall Dunne. Pictured on the left are deco-

rators Arlene Dykstra, Pat Johnson, (Sue and Cahall) Wendy Homolka, Joan Rosenberger. Head Decorator-

Lou Pickard, JoAnn Kloos and Norma Fleege. To the right are Deanna and Jim Darrah renewing their wed-

ding vows. Thank you for the memories. Cahall will be back at Silveridge February 16th, 2017 

 The Pretty  

Woman Boogie  

brought out the 

“prettiest” in the 

Silveridge dancers. 

Dressed for the oc-

casion are left to 

right: Gary and Ju-

dy Lynne, John and 

Marg Faktor, Mar-

cy and Gary La-

Valley, and Rosa 

and Don Zehl. 
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Message From  Sue   Activity Director and Editor 

 

 

Simply The Best 
   It is hard to believe that there is only 1 month left before the end of the season. What a year it has been! As 

usual, you have outdone your self with your generosity in giving of your selves in so many ways.  

How can I begin to thank everyone for helping make this the most successful year ever?  From all of our many 

volunteers , the staff and all the residents with your friendly smile and talk-Silveridge would not be the same. 

without you! It is YOU who makes our park what it is!! Check out Ellen and Larry Jones on the Silveridge web 

pages. What a meaningful presentation they give as they share what our park means to them !  

 

      Recently I watched the movie “Miracle on Ice” with Kurt Russell. It is about the  American hockey team 

that took on the Russians in the 1980 Olympics.  When choosing the team to go to the Olympics, the coach said 

that he wasn’t looking for the most talented individuals but the ones who played as a team– the ones not work-

ing for their own glory but the ones who did not make a play without thinking “ how will this move effect the 

other players.?” You know the outcome– the American team won the favored Russian team to win the Gold!  

 

      There are so many awesome teams in our park who make it the BEST and I will be thanking everyone more 

specifically at our Volunteer party. However I do want to write my thanks to Harvey, Jerry, Tracy and all the 

Food Volunteers. Thank you for your endless hours in preparing and serving the food. There is so much work 

that goes on behind the scenes. It is not uncommon for Harvey to be in the kitchen at 5:00am getting ready for  

breakfast or the evening event. Jerry works along side Harvey while Tracy assists and spends countless hours 

scheduling all the volunteers. It is with pride that I congratulate the team for another A+ rating from the Mari-

copa Food Safety Board. Thank you too for the 50 plus volunteers who either renewed or just received their 

food handlers licenses. 

        

Also among the best are Lou and her decorating team who lavished our ballroom with gorgeous decorations. 

Casino Fun Night was a blast with tons of door prizes! Kudos to all our Club volunteers for their leadership in 

their fields of expertise. Because of them many have grown in knowledge mentally, physically and spiritually. 

We had our first ever “Club Expo” which gave exposure as well as new memberships to the clubs.  

   This season we had over 65 events with many of them sold out , especially the Boogies! Thank you for your 

generosity in buying all those tickets! I am already planning for next season which will include your favorite  

boogies, dinner shows, concerts and dinner delights. We will have the Best Ever Anniversary party, Variety 

Show, Ladies Tea, Christmas Parade and Caroling and to top it all off a new Picture Directory!!  

    

 Among the best are Shawn, our wonderful new GM who listens and implements our wants and needs, Ed and 

his crew who maintain our park, Sue and Lynn who take care of us in the Business Office, Kim who delivers our 

mail promptly, my assistant  Jill who keeps the front office running smoothly, and to Jarrod who sets up all our 

events. Everyone appreciates what you do. Thank you to my Mother who prays me up and to all my “balcony 

friends” who support  me with love and kisses and delicious treats! And to my husband who comes into my  

office and wisely says “Honey, I’m here to pick you up-it’s time to come home.” You’re #1 in my book!  

To All My Silveridge Family :  

You Are SIMPLY THE BEST!! 

 

Pictured proudly with the  Marine Corp League . You generously gave $593.00  and 

filled a big red box of items to  Project Marine Care. Your gifts went to Afghanistan 

and combat zones around the world. Thank you from Project Marine  Care. 

                                                                                                       Semper Fidelis 
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Mark your calendars for Thursday, March 5th at 7:00pm as Crosstrung will be performing in Concert! 

Crosstrung is a talented family of 5 that play a variety of music from bluegrass to Celtic with some clogging. 

You will love this energized and talented family! 

 

Circus of Illusion  
Thursday, March 12th at 5:00pm  It is our  

last  Dinner show of the year. You will be 

wowed “under the big tent” with magic and 

even Belly Dancing ! 

Tuesday, March 17th “The Strolling Strings” 4:30pm 

These super talented High School kids will charm your 

hearts as  they stroll through the aisles of our ballroom.  

Show only tickets available.  

The POPS Orchestra  holds a special place in our hearts here at Silveridge On Friday, March 6th at 7:00 they 

will perform for our Spring Concert.  Come out and support this special Orchestra. Ticket are only $5.00 and 

may be purchased at the Activity Office or at the door after 6:00pm. 
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March  Boogies  

Tuesday, March 10th, 4:30pm  
A new band to Silveridge, the Larados are 

a Canadian Band that play 40’s 50’s, 60’s, 

and 70’s. They are former members of the 

Edmonton Alberta dance group called the  

Nomads.  

 

 

 
 

 

Tuesday, March 3rd, 4:30pm  
You will love the Southwest Surfers as you dance to the  

classic Beach Boys music. 

Wear your Beach Clothes and flip flops!  

 

 

 

 

 

 Southwest Surfers The Larados 

Come Back Buddy 

 

Tuesday, March 24th, 4:30pm 
Our Farewell Boogie! Come dance  to one of our 

favorite bands and enjoy good food while you say 

goodbye  for the season to all your dancing friends.  

 

Volunteer Party 
Thursday, March 19th 4:30pm 

 
To All Volunteers who have served 15 hours or 

more throughout the year please stop by the Ac-

tivity Office and fill out the volunteer sheet and 

pick up your complimentary ticket. A delicious 

dinner will be served followed by special recogni-

tion. If your spouse or partner was unable to vol-

unteer they may purchase a ticket at the Activity 

Desk.  Soda and water plus table settings will be 

furnished. The success of our 2014-2015 season 

has been because of you, our gracious volunteers.  

Thank you– Thank you– Thank you!  
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Our theater is open year round for your viewing pleasure!! And its free too!  
A big thank you to Gary Bryant and all the popcorn volunteers. Gary tries hard to 

vary the movies so there is something for everyone. If you have any suggestions call Gary at #480-221-9263 or 

email him at  noc1995@gmail.com. Let him know if you want to help with running the movies as he can email 

you a calendar and you can fill in when you can work. . We are showing movies on Wednesdays at 1:00pm 

and Friday and Saturday nights at 7:00pm. How about br inging your honey and calling it a date night!  

How many of you know that the theater has the NFL package (700’s) as well as ESPN? The theater is availa-

ble to watch sports but not on a movie day or night. Please let Ron Dates our sports leader, #315-569-0970 or # 

315-689-3032 if there is a game you want to watch and we can open the theater and turn on the equipment. 

Because of the valuable equipment the theater is locked at all times unless there is a scheduled  showing for 

movies or sports. Only trained operators may run the equipment!  There will be a training day in the 

future for all operators. The theater is available to all of us. Please be responsible and stay after the movies or 

sports events and clean up popcorn and food spills. It should not be up to the movie operators or pop-

corn makers to always have to clean up.  

Thank you in advance for being responsible for your theater.  

 

The SilverScreen 

 

From Kim our Postmistress:  

 
Please remember to contact your local Post 

Office upon returning home to confirm your 

forwarding mail to be stopped. Don’t forget 

to check out at the Business Office when you 

leave. Have a safe summer and see you in the 

fall. If you have any questions please ask.  

 

 

The  

Silver Screen 

 
The Renters Association 

Pictured from left to right in back 

are: Rick Winter, Mike Sell, Jerry 

Miller, Fran Dexter, Linda Stewart, 

and Wes Fouche. Front: Gary Bom-

mersbach, Kay Swenson, and Ellen 

Jones. Not pictured are Wayne Free-

man, and Bingo Manager, Armand 

Gagnier. The Renters Association is 

for the residents of Silveridge. Bingo 

proceeds and dues help pay for club 

needs. Pictured below are GM Shawn 

Codina (left) and Rick Winter )right)  

presenting check to Woodworker 

president Roger LeBlanc and tennis 

leader Claude Dalcourt. 
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Saturday, March 7th and 14th (Two Breakfast in a row !)  Serving from 7:00-

9:00 am. Come and enjoy a hot breakfast of sausage of ham, eggs, toast or pan-

cakes (plain or blueberry) Coffee and juice.  All this for only $5.00!  

* Why not have Breakfast and then go Patio shopping?? Our two favorite things to do! 

  

Every Wednesday 6:30pm.  
 

                              Food Served from 5:00-6:15pm. Dinner is $7.00 / $6.00 with Bingo Ticket  

    Sandwiches are $3.50 Soda, water, popcorn, pies, and cookies also sold. 

    Check with the Activity Desk or on Channel 6 for Chef Harvey's Dinner Menu 

           Games include:   Double Action, Bonanza, Money Ball,  

                                         Betty Boop 

                    

                                        King and Queen Bingo Payouts– Door Prizes!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

$1,000.00 

Progressive 

Jackpot 

Harvey’s Saturday March  Breakfasts 

 

B I  N G O 

 

 
  

Residents Craft Fair 
Saturday March 21st, 9:00-12:30 

Check out all the talent right here at Silveridge as 

our residents display their handiwork. Many items 

from our crafters are for sale!  

The Food Court will be open from 10:45– 1:00pm 

so grab a bite to eat while you shop! The food is  

always delicious at Harvey’s Kitchen!  

Farewell Socials 
Water Volleyball    March 1st      4:00pm 

Step Aerobics, Pilates and Yoga  March 9th 11:30am 

Golf                        March 13th    4:30pm 

Computer                March 14th   4:30pm 

Woodworkers         March 15th    3:00pm 

Lawn Bowling        March 21st    4:30pm 

Tennis                     March 22nd   4:00pm 

 

All Socials are in the Social Hall  

Photo Show  
 Saturday, March 14th, 12:00-3:00  

 
Come  to the 4th Annual Photo Show 

and observe all the entries and find 

out the winners. The winners will be 

displayed at the Residents Craft Fair 

on March 21st. Vote for the Best in 

Show. 

 

 

 

 

Saturday March 7th, 8:00-1:00 

 
 Now is the time to clean out those closets before 

you go home. Sort through the items you have not 

used for a few years and make someone else’s day ! 

Please sign up at the Activity Desk. Maps of the 

homes with sales will be available on March 6th.   

Patio Sale  
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   Silveridge  

      Christian 

          Fellowship  
  

Our Christian Fellowship Service is every 

Sunday at 9:00am in the Ballroom. Please 

join us for our non- denominational services 

which are open to everyone. You are invited 

to join in after the services for fellowship and 

refreshments. If you are in need of pastoral 

care Pastor Ritchie 480-373-7236 or Pastor 

Bob 480-215-5204 are available. 
 

Silveridge Fellowship Choir 
 

You are welcome to join the fun and fellowship  

of the  Silveridge Choir. Our practice sessions 

are on Wednesday mornings at 9:00am in Room 

1.The choir will sing at the Fellowship Services.  

For further information, contact Terry Boren  

#524 

Celebration 

Of Life  
Ed (John)Toner                                  February 6th 

Dave Henderson                                February 18th 

 

“Anyone who believes in me shall have eternal life” 

 
   

Sunshine Friends is a group of caring people who make 

contact with ill or hospitalized Silveridge residents. The 

purpose of Sunshine Friends is to contact those who are 

sick, hospitalized, or had a death in the family.  Get well 

cards are sent, small gifts, flowers or gift certificates are 

taken to those who are seriously ill.  We will also organ-

ize memorials when it is requested by the family. We 

welcome and encourage any resident in the park to join 

our group. The rewards are far greater than the task.  

Our residents are such grateful people and appreciate 

the visit or card that is sent.  Sunshine Friends has con-

tinued this work for over 27 years  through the generous 

donations of  the residents in the park. Thank you for all 

the support in past years. As a result, we have been able 

to serve many of our residents.  If you see a yellow 

smile face in a resident’s window let us know if some-

one is in the hospital or ill. Contact  Friend Barbara 

Cook #492 #320-491-4646 or Phyliss Woods #397 

Bible Studies 

 

Silveridge Women’s Bible Study on 

Thursday at 9:30am in Room 4. 

(immediately following coffee) .The 

group meets January—March.  The top-

ic of the study will be “ Created to  

Celebrate”. The Bible study was created 

by Marilyn Osborne. And will also be led by her. A 

workbook will be available. All women are welcome. 

 

Wednesday at 7:00pm in Room 5 there is a Bible Study 

led by Pastor Bob. This year the book of Romans is be-

ing studied. Everyone is invited even if you don’t attend  

Siveridge Fellowship.  
  Blood  

    Pressure   
 
  Come and get your blood 

pressure reading every 

Thursday morning between 

8:10 and 8:30am in the card room. Thank you to 

our leader Rosa Zehl and all her volunteer readers 

for faithfully taking our blood pressure through the 

year!  

Performance by Debra Walker 

 

Silveridge Christian Fellowship would like to in-

vite you and your friends to attend a musical per-

formance on Sunday. March 1st at 2:00pm in the 

Ballroom. Debra has been involved in singing 

from childhood and her love of music is evident 

through her singing. Her desire is that God will 

use her music to encourage and uplift everyone 

who hears her singing. She currently has three 

CDs available. To learn more about her see 

www.crossmyheartministries.org  

Sunshine Friends  
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Yoga  

This a great way to stretch,  

relax and strengthen your 

body. Come join the group on 

Monday  in the Ballroom 

and Thur. in the exercise 

room from 7:00-8:00pm. 

Wear comfortable clothing 

and bring your own mat. In-

structor Judy Minto #103 

Step Aerobics  

This is a low impact exercise. 

Classes are on Mon./Wed./

Fri.at 6:45 and 8:00 am In-

structors are Nita Dressel El-

len Jones and Judy Minto. 

Tues & Thur. 8:00am- Tracy 

Gagnier  Instructor  

Water Aerobics                                                                                      
Mon.-Fri.7:45am Instructor           

Nita Dressel #128  

Zumba 

Zumba is aerobic dancing 

that is a lot of fun and 

easy to learn. Celebrate 

fitness by  exercising the 

fun way! Instructor Susan 

Tuttle uses upbeat music 

to get into shape. Classes 

are on Monday at 

10:30am in the ballroom. 

Come and see if you quali-

fy for Medicare discounts.  

 

Tai Chi 

Treat yourself to energy 

building, fun and healthy 

exercise of Tai Chi. Classes 

are taught by Quong  and 

are held in the ballroom or 

exercise room on Fridays 

from 10:00-12:00pm 

Lovin’ Life After 50 0r 60, 70, 80 etc. 

 Exercise Activities 

Line Dancing 
 

Come and learn how to do 

the fun moves at line danc-

ing  with Dee Dee on Tues-

day mornings starting on 

Nov. 5th. in the ballroom. 

She teaches very beginners 

at 8:30am, beginners at 

9:00, Easy intermediate at 

10:00 and extended interme-

diate at 11:00 am. 

 

 

 

Water Volleyball 

 

Come to the pool every day

(except Sunday) at 1:00pm 

and have fun soaking up 

the sunshine while playing 

a couple of games of water 

volleyball. A fun way to 

exercise !  

Table Tennis 

 

Learn how to sharpen your 

motor skills while getting 

some exercise with table 

tennis. This group meets on 

Mondays and Thursdays 

from 7-9:00pm in Room 5.  

Golf 

Golfing is a fun sport to play 

and an excellent way to exer-

cise while enjoying the sun-

shine and scenery. The club 

members play on Tuesday at 

the Arizona Golf Resort, 

Wednesday at Desert Sands 

and Thursday at Kokopelli 

Golf Resort. Sign up sheets 

are posted  Monday mornings 

by Bob Savre.  

 

Join this popular class that in-

volves stretching  and toning. A 

total body workout giving you 

core strength. Classes are Mon, 

Wed. and Fri, 9:00 in the Social 

Hall.   

Instructor is Rita Soine. 
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         Time For Tennis 
By Connie Mainers 

If you’ve been looking for exercise, competition and fun, tennis may be the 

answer.  Silveridge Tennis Club membership is one of the best bargains 

around.  Members are invited to participate in tournaments, East Valley Sen-

ior Tennis League (EVSTL) competition, club meetings and all tennis socials. 
In addition, members are entitled to use the club’s ball machines and practice balls.   

 

Free Beginning Lessons and Fun Games 
Our club offers free tennis lessons.  Although lessons are over for this season, there will be a sign-up sheet on the tennis 

board next fall for organized lessons with our volunteer coaches.  When you’re ready to play for fun, All Play is just the 

ticket.  Scheduled Monday through Friday, 4–5:30 p.m., these mixed skill level, round-robin type of pick-up games are a 

great way to make new friends and practice your tennis strokes in a relaxed setting.  
 

East Valley Senior Tennis League 
For tennis players who want to test their skills against players from other parks, East Valley Senior Tennis League offers 

spirited competition each weekday morning.  Our club has several teams of different ability levels; one of them is just right 

for you.   Contact one of our tennis club members if you are interested in being a part of one of our teams. 

 

Aluminum Cans  
A major fundraising project of the Tennis Club is the recycling of cans.  Barrels where you can deposit soda and beer cans 

are available across the park.  Look for them in the main ballroom, by all the dumpsters, and at the pool and tennis courts. 

Please do not use these barrels for trash or plastic.  Your help is very much appreciated.   

 

And More…………..  
March 4        Executive Committee Meeting, Room 4 @ 3:00 

March 6        EVSTL play ends 

March 9        General Membership Meeting, Social Hall @ 7:00 

March 18      Executive Committee Meeting, Room 4 @ 3:00 

March 22      End of Season Social, Social Hall @ 4:00 

March 22-29 Monte Vista Team Tournament 

 

Don’t forget to check out our tennis website at www.silveridgetennis.com.  You’ll find pictures, schedules, tennis links and lots 

of information about our club. 

 

Tennis is celebrating 25 years as a club in the 

park! Pictured are players Mike LeBlanc,  

Dorian Stewart and Tom Mainers  
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Silveridge Billiards 
By Kay Gettler 

 

Welcome from the Silveridge Men and Ladies Billiards.  This is a great way to meet new people, learn or refresh yourself in the 

sport, and join in the fun and fellowship.     The Billiard room is open to all, 

 (most days) and all evenings for anyone who would like to play, practice or observe.             

 

We have men's leagues, in park mixed tournaments. Ladies  practices, monthly birthday celebrations, luncheons, holiday parties, in 

park mixed tournaments with the guys, and best of all…free lessons.  Men's League dues are $10.00, ladies dues are $5.00  and lock-

ers are only $6.00 if you have a cue.   If you would like more information call Kay Gettler at 515-822-2354 or Sue Fouche @ 515-

491-1061 

 

                                                               

UPCOMING ACTIVITIES 

       March 2nd, Executive Board meeting in 

Card Room 4:00 

March 12-Ladies Pizza and Birthday party 

following Tournament Play 

March 15th-12:00 Pizza & Photos  followed 

by Men's Can-AmTournament. 

Ladies Tournament-every Thursday 1:00 

Men's Tournament-every Monday 1:00 

Mixed Tournament-every Friday 1:00 

Pickleball 

Pickleball welcomes its 115th member! Members can 

play from 8:00 am to 10:00 am Monday through Sat-

urday. New players welcome. No experience neces-

sary.$5.00 membership for the season 

The Annual Meeting and Pizza night will be held on 

Monday, March 2nd. for all Silveridge pickleball 

members. The tournament will start at 1:00 pm. The-

annual meeting will start at 4:30 and the Pizza will be 

served at 5:00 pm. Spouses are welcome. Weather 

permitting the party will be on the patio in back of the 

theater. The Jammers will play at 6:00.   

 Softball 

A very successful ball season is coming to an end. 

To date the Silvers are 12&1 the Golds are 6&7. 

The tournament team won their first tournament 

with 4&0 record. The second one also at View 

Point recorded a 1&3 record. There was also a tour-

nament rain out. Many ball players have supported 

other teams by attending hamburger lunches & 

dances at Fountain Of The Sun, View Point, Park 

Place, and Rock Shadows. The spaghetti supper is 

on Friday Feb. 27 and our wind up golf tournament 

on Sunday March 1. At press time the Golds and 

Silvers are both headed to the Finals! 
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LAWN BOWLING 
NEWCOMERS Welcome  
FREE LESSONS 
MONDAY - SATURDAY 10:00am and 1:00pm 

Contact: Doug Fraser 373-7496 Byron Nate 373-7667  

The Lawn bowlers will have their Spring Social on Saturday, March 

20th, at 4:30pm in the Social Hall. 

 

 

 

Shuffleboard 

 
Last month we featured our men shufflers in the news-

letter so now we want to give our ladies their turn. 

We have had a very successful season with many new 

members.  As this goes to print, we are anticipating 

our Shuffleboard Social which is always a highlight. 

Our volunteer committee have several special games 

on the court that challenges all of us!  The games will 

be followed by a delicious catered meal.  

The shuffleboard courts have been full most days, but 

do not let that stop you from joining us as we have a 

new procedure that will accommodate everyone who 

wants to play.  

We have many new faces this year and invite others to 

join us as well. Our membership dues are $5.00 per 

person for the season. This money will be used to help 

purchase small equipment for the courts and to help finance our Shuffleboard Social. So far we have 60 

members. We start at 9:30 am every morning except on Sunday. We encourage our members  to join the 

Renters Association by paying $5.00 per lot and this entitles them to vote at the renters meetings. One of the 

highlights of shuffling is that when the games are finished we enjoy having coffee and cookies by the pool 

on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays. 

If you are looking to have some fun and meet nice people then you need to join us at the shuffle courts.  

By Joan Fogt 

The photo represents only a portion of the group from Silveridge that 

volunteers to pick citrus for the United Food Bank of Mesa, AZ.  Our 

group averages 30 to 35 people each week and picks approximately 

4,000 lbs. of citrus each week.  We pick approximately 25,000 lbs. 

during our picking season.  We gather each Thursday morning, after 

coffee and donuts (can’t miss that), beginning in early to mid January 

each year.  We pick each week until the end of February and some-

times until mid-March depending on the amount of citrus.  The volun-

teers are a hard working group and spend approximately two hours 

each Thursday picking.  If you would be interested in joining us for 

the remainder of this season or maybe in the future, contact me at lot 

338.  Rod Green, Silveridge Citrus coordinator. 

Photo:  left to right : Rod Green, Notger Lemke, Karen Odberg, Mari-

lyn Dreyer, Ken Dreyer (behind Glen Odberg), Glen Odberg, Larry Eberspacher (behind Shari Eberspacher), 

Shari Eberspacher, Eldon Peterson, Dick Grudt, Rosie Peterson, and Marge Petersen. 

Fruit Pickers  
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       Group 2: Hikers and Walkers 
This  group meets on Tuesdays at  8:00am. We will do 3 to 5 mile hikes and walks thru Arizona’s 

wonderful desert and mountains. This group is for people from walkers to hikers. Hikes are chosen 

so that people of different abilities can go distances BUT should be able to walk a mile or two on 

desert trails. We will walk or hike about 2 + hours, stop for a snack and return to the trailhead. We 

will return to Silveridge in the early afternoon. Please look for information and sign up sheets on 

the Hiking Activity Board. Call Pat McDonald  #7329 if you have any questions. Pictured above on 

the Silly Mountain Hike are Back Row: Notger Lemke, Greg and Elaine Williams, John 

Rosenberger. Marg Faktor, Mary Erickson, Joyce King, Debbie Dinsmore, Ross King, Rosa Lemke, 

Linda Smith, Don Zehl, Pat and Pat McDonald, Front Row: Robin Stills, Peter Gouda, and Rosa 

Group 1 Hikers:    This group meets at 7:30am Come 

along and enjoy a day of hiking and experience the extraordinary mountain and desert scenery in 

beautiful Arizona. Look for the hiking information on the Hiking Activity Board. If you have any 

questions please call Betty Royal #374 

                          

 

 

We have two hiking groups (Group 1 and Group 2) that 

hike every Tuesday morning at 7:30 am or 8:00am from No-

vember through March. Please read separate information 

posted on the bulletin board about each groups hikes. Then 

sign up for the hike/walk you like best. 

www.silveridgehikers.wordpress.com.   

. 

 

Silveridge WoodWorkers Shop 
 

 
 

If you have an interest in working with wood come join us in the Silver-

idge Wood Workers Shop from Monday to Saturday 0830 to 12:00 AM 

and 1:00 to 4:00 PM (closed Sunday).  Monthly meetings are held the 

second Wednesday of each Month from November through March.  

The March meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 11th at 1:00 PM 

in the wood shop when the election of officers for the coming year will take place.  A $20 annual fee puts a 

wide variety of excellent power and hand tools at your disposal.  Knowledgeable individuals are available to 

assist you in learning to use the equipment and for help on your projects.  Display your projects and help in sup-

porting the club at the final craft fair for this season.    Drop by the shop to view the available equipment and 

talk with members about the different projects you may wish to complete. 

Pictured are President Roger Le Blanc and DuWayne Anderson 

By Barry Wetter  
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By Fran Dexter 
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Piecemakers Quilting and  

Sewing Group  

The Piecemakers meet in room 6-7 on Wed. and 

Thur. from 9:00am to 4:00pm . Our quilters would 

like to thank you for supporting the raffle. The lucky 

winner was Janyne Hoff. Pictured below is Noelle 

Duffy presenting the quilt to Janyne. Please come to 

see the display at the Craft Fair on March 21. The 

quilters projects as well as the comfort quilts that 

were made for the less fortunate will be on display.   

Silveridge Quilters meet on Mondays 9:00-

4:30pm and Fridays 9:00-12:30pm. Leaders are Di-

ana Monroe # 424 and Donna Rollins. # 220. They 

will draw for their quilt at the craft fair Mar.21 

 

Painting  

Spectral Arts group meets on Mondays from 9:00-

12:00. in Room 5.  They paint in different mediums 

such as oil, watercolor, charcoal etc. Spectral refers to 

prisms of light that are incorporated into each medium 

 

Painting with Pat meets on Tuesday and Thursdays 

in Room 5. If you love to paint a picture in one day then 

this is the class for you. Look for the picture of the 

week in the lobby across from the activity desk. 

  Room 9 

Room 9 has a new look with new leaders.  There are 4 

groups that meet in Room 9 and they all share their crafts. 

 

Elaine Cook– Pottery : Wed. 8:30– 4:30 pm 

Doreen Rysdahl- Gourds: Tues. and Thur . 

10:00-3:00pm Jan. Classes include How to make Hanging  

Pots, Date Palm Fruit Stalks and Rim Trim. 

Judy Winter - Porcelain Dolls : Mon. and Fr i.  

9:00-4:00 Buy your raffle tickets for one of a kind dolls at 

coffee and donuts every Thursday. 

Nancy Lambertson– Ceramics: Tues. and Thur. 10:00-  

3:00pm. Nancy also designs the Showcase window every 

month and appreciates any items that you would like  

displayed . 

Painters from left to right are Patty Paulus, Barb 

Christienson, Lynn Lagace, Miriam Witte, Rosie 

Symens, Sharon Collings, Valerie Toelle, Glennys 

Sell, Joan Kuklenski, and Dorothy Collins. 

The Window 

Showcase is 

such an interest to 

all those who are 

passing by. Any 

craft from quilts 

to dolls to sterling 

silver and rocks 

from lapidary are  

displayed. Pic-

tured is showcase 

designer Nancy 

Lambertson. 

Thank you Nancy 

and team for your 

creativity!  

Alice’s Get –Away  
Whether it is to hone your creative interests or just 

to enjoy the conversation among fellow crafters, 

this is the group to join. They meet every Tuesday 

from 1:00-3:00pm in Room 6.  
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There are many ways that we can help you at the Activity 

Desk.   Not only do we sell tickets to all our events, we can be 

of help to you in many other ways.  

 

Newspaper: Subscribe to the Arizona 

Republic. Subscription Options: 

Sun Club : Includes home delivery plus year-round 

digital access. See us for pricing. 

EZ Pay $34.26 per month (comes out of your credit 

card monthly     

Order  upfront for the months you want.  

(min.2 months) and pay by credit card or check 

made out to the Az. Republic 

They offer the Monday– Sunday, Wed-Sunday and  

just the Sunday and Wednesday paper this year. 

Except for the Sun Club you still need to call to 

cancel your subscription.# 602-444-1000 Residents 

who subscribe through our office will be 

entered in a drawing  to win a $500.00 Visa 

gift card!! Thank you in advance for ordering 

through the Activity Office! 

Copies:   $.10 per page 

Faxes:     $1.00 per page sending or receiving 

Laundry: New! Purchase your quarters from 

the business office  

             The Activity Office is Here to Serve You! 

 

 
“To catch the reader's attention, place an interesting sentence or quote from the story here.” 

 

The Activity Desk is where you  

purchase all your tickets for this 

season's events. All Dinner Delights, 

Boogie Nights, Dinner Shows and 

reserved Concert seats require a 

ticket before the event starts. The  

Saturday Breakfast and the Food 

Court during the Arts and  Crafts 

Fair are the only  events by the 

Activity Department that do  not 

require a ticket. All checks must 

be U.S. Funds.  

 

  

NEW 

Order Ticket List. Mark the activities 

you want. Bring in the list and we will 

add it up. Come back later. Pay by 

check or cash and receive your tickets. 

 We would really appreciate your getting your  

tickets before the day of the event. If  you need to 

get them at the last minute please do so by 12.00pm 

the day of the event. Our kitchen needs to have an 

accurate count of the number of people attending. If 

you want to sit with your friends it works well for 

all of you to come in and purchase together. Please 

pay for your tickets when ordering them. We can 

only hold seats without payment until 3:00pm 

of that day. The seats will then be released for 

purchase. (unless it is a long distance call in 

order or an email order.) Several of our events 

have sold out. On the Boogie nights only: people 

from outside the park will not be able to purchase 

tickets until one week prior to the event. This will 

ensure everyone of our own residents to be able to 

purchase tickets.  

Please bring your place settings to all 

Activity food events. This consists of 

plate, utensils, napkin, cup and glass.  

We encourage plastic or glass plates.  

Paper plates do not hold up under the 

amount of food served. The only excep-

tion is at the food court during the Arts 

and Crafts Fair and Welcome Back par-

ties where we furnish your table service. 

The Decorating committee would appre-

ciate if you would clear your own tables. 

Please remove table coverings and per-

sonal items. 

       Place Settings New Activity Policies 

Newsletter Deadline for articles from 

Club leaders is October 15th, 2015 
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Alice’s Get Away  

Our Fashion Show models on February 13th. Left to 

right are Lois Oberg, Ginny Wander, Esther Rusk, Jan 

Hagen and Barb McGregor.  

Winners of the Broadway Showstopper Best 

Costumes were Chuck Poulton, (best male)  

pictured with Joyce. Below are Joan Rosen-

berger(best female) with John and Don and  

Rosa Zehl. (best couple) 

Above are Card Makers displaying their hand made 

cards. Instructor Betty Urban is teaching another class 

on March 16th from 12:30– 3:30  & 6:00-9:00pm in 

the Social Hall. 

Below are the Jammers performing for Canada Days 

On the right are the Red Hatters posing in the  

Solarium. 


